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MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD OF SCHOOL 
 

Welcome back!  I hope everyone had a lovely summer break.  It has been great to welcome the children back into school 
this week. We have all enjoyed meeting the new Year 7s who came to school for their first day on Wednesday.  
 

We’d like to welcome all the new staff joining us this term: 
 

Miss C Hearn – MFL Teacher 
Mrs C Waddell – Music Teacher 
Miss Willis – Science Teacher 
Miss D Parker – PAC 
Miss F Rickman - PAC 
Miss P Minns - PAC 
Mr T Morrow - PAC 
Mrs C Gregory - PAC 
Mrs C McDonnell-Purbrick - PAC 
Dr R Easterbrook – Teaching Assistant, English 
Mr J Graham – Student Teacher, RE 
Ms G Harber – Student Teacher, Maths 
Miss J Monro – Student Teacher, History 
Mr A Winterbotham – Student Teacher, Science 
 

Details of the new timings for the school day are published below and a list of the extra-curricular activities we will be 
providing for the Autumn term will be published in next week’s newsletter.  
 

During the summer break it was GCSE results day.  It was great to see the children from last year’s Year 11 and we are 
hoping to be able to organise a leavers’ gathering for them at some point in the future. 
 

Stay safe and well.  
 

Mr Alexander 
 

 

SCHOOL DAY – SEPTEMBER 2020 
 

 



BEHAVIOUR AND REWARDS POLICY 

 
This term we will be implementing a new Behaviour and Rewards Policy at Reigate School. The full draft policy is 
available on the school website under our policies section, and the poster below will be displayed in every classroom 
summarising the key points. There will be a consultation window with all parents/carers for the new policy. Please may 
we receive any feedback before Tuesday 15th September. 
 
The intention is to give more opportunities for children to be recognised for making good choices, aiming high and working 
hard.  The behaviour and rewards policy will aim to compliment the new Reigate School Values of Respect, Kindness, 
Resilience, Curiosity & Friendship which were voted for during lockdown, and which we will begin to embed into school 

this term. 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 



LUNCH FUNDS 

 
Please may we ask you to ensure that your child has enough funds on their online account to purchase lunch each day 
or provide them with a packed lunch.  To check your child’s account balance please log onto Scopay, the online payment 
system.  The children will not currently be able to check their account balance in school using the biometric machines in 
the canteen.  
 
If you are having trouble accessing the online payment system or require log on details, please contact the school.  
 

 
                                                             
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

On the Scopay 
mobile app it is 
possible to set an 
alert to notify when 
the account balance 
is getting low under 
the ALERTS section. 

Once alerts are 
activated it is 
possible to insert a 
low balance amount 
and the notifications 
can be by email or a 
mobile notification. 

In the ALERTS 
section select  

 and this will 
enable alerts to be 
configured. 



 
UNIFORM 

 
We have introduced a new pleated skirt for girls as part of the Reigate 
School uniform. From September girls will now have the choice of whether 
to wear either the existing straight A-Line skirt or a new pleated skirt. Both 
styles are acceptable. The new pleated skirt is available to purchase from 
SWOTS in Reigate. 

 
 

 
NOTICES 

 

East Surrey College will be holding Open Events over the 
next academic year, 2020/21.  
  

 Wednesday 23 September 2020, 17:30 – 20:00 
 Thursday 15 October 2020, 17:30 – 20:00 
 Saturday 14 November 2020, 10:00 – 14:00 
 Wednesday 24 February 2021, 17:30 – 19:30 
 Saturday 12 June 2021, 10:00 – 13:00 

 
For more information on the Open Events please visit the 
East Surrey College website 

 

https://www.esc.ac.uk/home 
 

 
NOTICES  

 
For children aged between 11 and 19 there is a ChatHealth Service 
available provided by the Surrey School Nursing Service. 

 

For more information please visit the website  
https://childrenshealthsurrey.nhs.uk/ChatHealth 
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CHILDHOOD IMMUNISATIONS 
 

Childhood Immunisations  
 

There are a number of immunisations that will take place in the new school year 
starting September 2020. 
 

The vaccination programme is managed by Children and Family Health Surrey 
who provide a service for children and young people from birth up to 19 years of age. 
 
The immunisation team ONLY use online e-consent where you can book or decline to have your child immunised at school.  
There are no paper consent forms and consent cannot be given over the phone to school.  
 

Reigate School facilitates the vaccinations and they will take place in school. We will be sending out letters during the new 
school year that tell you how to book using the e-consent used by the Children and Family Health Immunisation team.  
 

The following immunisations are planned to take place 
 

October 2020:               Year 8s will get their first HPV dose. 
March 2021:  Year 9s will get their final teenage booster*.  
June 2021:  Year 8s will get their second and final HPV dose 
June 2021:   Year 9s will have their second and final HPV dose (missed this year due to school closure) 
 

* The teenage booster, also known as the 3-1 or the Td/IPV vaccine is given to boost protection against 3 separate 
diseases, tetanus, diphtheria and polio. Your child will have had vaccinations for this as a baby, aged 3 as a pre-school 
booster and one final vaccination in year 9. If you think you have missed any of these doses talk to your doctor or practice 
nurse. 
 

Information on these vaccinations can be found at:  
 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/hpv-human-papillomavirus-vaccine/ 
 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/3-in-1-teenage-booster/ 
 

 
SAFEGUARDING 
 

 

 
Thinkuknow is an education programme from the National Crime Agency’s CEOP Command.  
Since 2006, Thinkuknow has been keeping children and young people safe by providing 
education about sexual abuse and sexual exploitation.  Thinkuknow is unique.  It is 
underpinned by the latest intelligence about child sex offending from CEOP Command.  
Thinkuknow aims to ensure that everyone has access to this practical information – children, 
young people, their parents and carers and the professionals who work with them.  Alongside 
the Thinkuknow website the programme provides educational resources, including films, 
cartoons and lesson plans, to help parent/carers and professionals raise young people’s 
awareness.   https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk 
 

 
CAREERS 

 

CAREERS GUIDANCE 
 

We have a careers section on the school website which contains useful information regarding college open events, up and 
coming careers events at Reigate School, details regarding apprenticeships and how to search and apply for them along 
with links to useful websites. There is also a link to a quiz which is fun to take and will give children an idea of what kind of 
careers will suit their personalities. Go to Academic-Careers or Academic-Option at post 16 for details of local college open 
events.  Below are some other very useful websites which have plenty of information regarding further education, 
apprenticeships and careers choices plus interview techniques and many other tips. 
 

www.barclayslifeskills.com 

 
www.apprenticeships.org.uk www.allaboutschoolleavers.co.uk 

 
 
www.notgoingtouni.co.uk 

 

www.icould.com 
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